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On Thursday 11 April 2024, Freemasons on the Central Coast held 
their Annual General Meeting.

All current Directors were in attendance and they were extremely please to also welcome 
five members along with our guests, Ms Tia Covi and and Mr Tyler Williams.

During the meeting the Treasurer was pleased to announce the total amount donated in 
2023 was $135,828, more than double last years total of $73,649.

The financial assistance Freemasons on the Central Coast provides supports various 
community organisations within the Central Coast Local Government Area; we rarely 
donate funds directly to the organisation but rather purchase items and services required 
by the recipient organisation.  

These recipient organisations are many and varied and include Education (Brisbania Public 
School, The Entrance Pre-School); Sports (Central Coast Bulldogs, Viking Junior Rugby 
Club, Surf Life Saving Central Coast); Community (Berkeley Vale Neighbourhood Centre, 
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Mannering Park Men’s Shed, The Smith Family, Directory of Community Services – Central 
Coast); Health (Camp Quality, Central Coast Kids in Need, Central Coast Local Health 
District – Carer’s Cottage and Children’s Ward, Coast & Country Primary Care and the 
Shirley Shuttle).

Our Vice President, James Noble said “Our charitable assistance to the district continues 
with both our long-term partners and a selection of new identities within the community 
seeking financial assistance for the continuation of their relevant services. Our long-term 
relationships with Surf Life Saving Central Coast (SLSCC), Central Coast Kids on Need 
(CCKIN) and the Central Coast Bulldogs (CCBD) continue to provide valuable exposure 
to Freemasonry across our region. Our relationship with the Bulldogs is now entering its 
tenth (10) year and continues to produce great outcomes in the charity space as well as 
cementing great relationships between the members of both organisations. A significant 
contribution was also made to Shirley Shuttle, assisting with the purchase of a new vehicle 
and further cemented our relationship which commenced back in 2008”.

At the conclusion of the Annual General Meeting, Tia Covi, Manager Carer’s Support Unit, 
CCLHD and Tyler Williams, President of The Entrance Pre-School spoke to the members of 
their role in the community and of the positive impact FotCC’s donations had made to their 
organisations.
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